
From: Ken Braddock <kcbraddock20@earthlink.net>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/18/2017 9:49:42 PM
Subject: Eagle Scout Recognition

The Honorable Kevin L. Bryant
Lieutenant Governor of South Carolina
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
State House, 1st Floor
Post Office Box 142
Columbia, SC 29202
 
Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant:
  
I am requesting your assistance in recognizing the achievements and service of the following 
members of Boy Scout Troop 224 of Blythewood, SC in celebration of their completion of the 
requirements for and, after being examined by an Eagle Scout Board of Review on the dates noted, 
being found worthy of the rank of Eagle Scout.

 
Name

Date of Eagle Board of Review
Jacob Ely

07/11/2017
Creed A. Corley

08/08/2017
Matthew A. Reupke

08/08/2017
  

 
We would appreciate an individual letter or certificate from you acknowledging their achievement. We 
will place all recognitions and letters in a binder or other suitable keepsake and, after they are read 
during the Eagle Ceremony, will display them during the reception following the ceremony.

 
Thank you very much for taking time to help this community and this Troop recognize the personal 
achievement and service of these Eagle Scouts.

.
 
Sincerely,

 
Kenneth C. Braddock, Sr.
Colonel, USA Retired
537 Abbeyhill Drive
Columbia, South Carolina 29229
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